Court Reporters

now. Of course, I have perhaps a historical objection to terminating as provided by law. I don't think that in the separation of powers concept, and I think this goes pretty far back in constitutional history, the Chief Executive should have anything to say about when the Legislature meets or adjourns. Vernon Eney reminded me after my last meeting, this was thought by those in England many years ago. I don't think the Chief Executive should have anything to say about when the Legislature is in session.

DR. BARD: You would not have them call a special session under this concept?

JUDGE ADKINS: Yes, I would have him call a special session, but I would not have it provided by statute when they would meet. That is what you envisage in this.

MR. MARTINEAU: What does the governor have to do other than veto the bill?

JUDGE ADKINS: That is it precisely.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Della?

MR. DELLA: I would like to make a few comments